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Fifty Second Meeting Scotland Committee
Wednesday 7th November 2018


Present: 	
Lesley Sawers (Chair)			(LS)		Commissioner, Scotland
Clare MacGillivray (via phone)	(CM)		Member
Marsali Craig 	(MC)		Member
Nicole Busby	(NB)		Member
David Crichton 	(DC)		Member
Lorraine Barrie 	(LB)		Member
Emma Ritch 	(ER)		Member
Rami Okasha (via phone)	(RO)		Member


In attendance:
John Wilkes 	(JW) Head of Scotland
Gillian Lawrence 	(GL) Committee Secretary
Lynn Welsh 	(LW) Head of Legal
Alastair Pringle 	(AP)	  Executive Director
Charlie Hamilton (Item 6 only)	(CH) Principal, Human Rights
Melanie Field 	(MF) Executive Director

Welcome and Apologies
LS welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced MF.  Apologies were received from Calum Irving (CI) and Naomi McAuliffe (NM), Members.  CI had submitted written comments on the Committee paper Item 6 prior to the meeting and LS agreed to input these at the appropriate agenda item. 

Declaration of Interest
There were no declarations of interest. RO informed Committee of his new role at CHAS.

Draft Minutes of Previous Meeting
Minutes of the meeting held on 7th November 2018 were approved subject to an amendment to Item 5 proposed by CI.

Matters Arising and Action Points
There were no Matters Arising and all actions from the 7th November were either completed or dealt with as substantive agenda items at this meeting.

LS and JW informed Committee that the City Deals project had been discussed with Scottish Government officials who will now discuss with colleagues the project transition from EHRC to Scottish Government.  LS is meeting with Cabinet Secretary Michael Matheson later in December to update him on the work of the project and to discuss the transition of the work. The EHRC external contractor will be allocated additional days due to a member of staff, who worked on this project, leaving the Commission in January.

Developing Commission Policy Positions
MF introduced the paper which set out the framework and processes for developing policy positions and clarifying the role of the Scotland Committee in this. .  It was noted that work was ongoing to update how this could work better in practice for when Scotland Committee considerations are fed into the Board.  MF pointed out the distinctions and criteria for when policy issues where determined by the Board and Committees and those areas of policy work delegated to staff.

[bookmark: _GoBack]LS said this was an opportunity for Committee to raise their concerns, identify any omissions and highlight their views and initial thoughts.

Committee made the following points:
· Scotland Committee (SC) are aware that they are not a governance board.  Governance sits with the Board.
· Where the SC responsibility is to give advice to the Board, is this responsibility too narrow?
· Do we need a better mechanism to determine how issues that are important in the Scottish context are considered for development by staff or the Board and Committee. 
· It was not the recent work that had been carried out on reviewing the effectiveness of the Board. This work will now look at the Scotland and Wales Committees and the outcomes of will contribute to this policy position work. It was agreed that MF will come back to the SC to progress this work after the review work had been completed.
· The framework should enable a greater degree of flexibility.  It would be helpful if a future version of the paper could sketch out the options on how this greater flexibility could be achieved. 
· Do the current processes ensure that the Board are aware of the views expressed by the SC when these might be different to the views of the Board.
· It would be helpful to explore how areas of difference might get resolved and what would be the mitigating action?
· It was noted that SC members often have useful intelligence from their expertise or networks which can feed into our policy positions.

MF agreed to add in a paragraph to incorporate more about the role of Committees in these processes, including what would success look like.  MF will look at how to improve the framework.  Committee were asked to reflect again and this discussion would continue at a future Committee meeting. It was noted that this paper would also be presented to the Wales Committee.

LS concluded that the paper had started to clarify the position between staff, Committees and the Board.  LS/AP/JW/MF will look at this work further with MF reminded Committee to send examples that could be tested out by the framework.  
Action: All Members
Assisted Dying
CH joined the meeting via VC and introduced the paper.  Committee were asked to discuss and provide a steer on the questions set out in the paper.  It was noted that this was an early discussion paper and that further opportunities for input would be available in the future.

Strategic Plan Consultation Update
The update was noted

Extension of Board Effectiveness Review of the Statutory Committees
JW presented the paper.  The review of the Scotland Committee followed on from the Board Effectiveness work. The Committee agreed it was relevant to participate in this work.  LS noted that it was important to measure the Scotland Committee’s performance and have a benchmark and also look at how the Committee would contribute to the Governance Framework and Strategy.  LB and ER, who were soon to be leaving the Committee, agreed to be available for the interview stage in January 2019.

Any Other Competent Business
Committee confirmed their attendance for the meeting to discuss the Strategic Plan in Birmingham with the Board, Wales and Disability Committees on 11th and 12th February 2019.

LS marked the end of terms of office for ER and LB by noting their contribution and support to the Committee over the last four years has been outstanding.  Their vision, experience, knowledge and insights has kept both LS and Committee on track.  LS was keen to start a network of previous Committee members to continue to keep in touch and involved in the Commission’s work.

LB thanked LS and said she had learned so much and thanked LS as Chair, felt valued and was proud to be part of the EHRC team.  LB particularly found the visit with Committee to Aberdeen very beneficial, particularly in getting to know Committee members.

ER echoed LB’s words, having learned and contributed to the conversation of how the Scotland Committee should pursue its role.  ER said it was a joy to work with colleagues and the staff team.

LS closed the meeting at 12.30.
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